A DISTRIBUTION

DEDHAM-WESTWOOD WATER DISTRICT

50 Elm Street • Dedham, MA 02026 (781) 329-7090 • Fax (781) 329-8737 www.dwwd.org

August 24, 2020

Dear Water Customer:

The Dedham-Westwood Water District (DWWD) will begin the installation of new water main on Carroll Ave from Westdale Road to Route 1 and on all of Westdale Road beginning August 31, 2020. The work will involve making connections at Westdale Rd and Route 1. There will be times when the water is shut down on the street to cut in the new pipe, including Tuesday September 1. We will provide separate notice at least one day before any scheduled shutdowns. The contractor for the project is P.J. Hayes of Walpole MA.

Schedule:

Construction will take place Monday through Friday between the hours of 7:00 am and 4:00 pm and will go on for about a month. The water main trench will be patched at the end of each week or more often if needed. A permanent trench patch may not be installed until next year. The temporary patch will be maintained over the winter.

Traffic Impacts:

While traffic will be maintained, with Police Officer coordination, there may be delays at times. There will be times access to Route 1 is not possible, including the first few days of the work. Traffic message boards at East St, Elm and Cherry will be used to help direct motorists.

Water Service Impacts:

All residents will continue to have water service throughout the construction, except in an emergency or during scheduled shutdowns. Residents will receive prior notification for all scheduled water shutdowns.

Contact Information:

A Water District site representative will be located on site for the duration of the project in order to coordinate construction, public notifications, and the transfer of water services. He will also be available to address any of your questions or concerns during construction. Alternatively, you may call the Water District office at (781) 329-7090 during business hours or (781) 326-1250 for after hour emergencies. Please call or email me your phone number(s) so that we have updated contact information in case we need to reach you.

Thank you for your patience and cooperation while this important work is being done to improve your water system.

Eileen Commane
Executive Director
ecommane@dwwd.org cell 781-556-1643 7